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PFC. JOHN WICZENA

Mrs. Anna Wiczena, 746 Lauf-
er Avenue, received a telegram
from the War Department in-
forming" her that her son, Pfc.
John Wiczena, with the Infan-
try Division, was seriously
wounded in action in France,
August 8.

Pfc. Wiczena entered the ser-
vice July 25, 1941, and received
his basic training at Fort Bragg,
N. C. later being transferred
to Camp Wheeler, Ga., then t
Fort Dix, N. J. '

In January, 1942, he went
overseas to Ireland and later
saw service in England, North
. Africa, ‘Tunisia, Sicily and
France.

His mother recently received
a V-mail letter from her son
stating he was convalescing” in
a base hospital.




